MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
November 11, 2020

FIRE STATION TRAINING ROOM

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order, present were Ralph Henderson, Tammy Dauvis,
Kristi Langkabel and Larry Tracy. Also present was: Town Attorney Mark McNeely and Clerk-Treasurer

Don Roberts.

Minutes of the October 28, 2020. Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to approve minutes
with the following correction.(Software for police department was approved because of better support
and maintenance.). Council Member Larry Tracy seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Larry Tracy seconded by Council
Member Ralph Henderson. Vote 5/0

TRIBUTE:
Town Council President David Benefiel read a PROCLAMATION AND TRIBUTE to Steven Earl Macy for

his service as a volunteer fireman for the Morristown Volunteer Fire Department. Proclamation made
a part of these minutes.

OLD BUSINESS:
Community Room Cleaning:
Busy B Cleaning submitted a quote for $200.00. Council Members discussed the quote but would like

another quote. Decision tabled.

WATER FILTRATION PROJECT:

Adam Sitka presented Amendment No. 3 to Wessler Engineering’s Contract for the Water Filtration
Project. After discussion Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to approve Amendemnt
No. 3. Council Member Larry Tracy seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

FAITH BAPTIST CHURCH:
Council Members stated that the reason Faith Baptist Church was not annexed was due

to the fact the church does not pay taxes and they have been given permission to connect
to the water and wastewater system. No annexation needed.
Contractor for the building needs to contact Clerk-Treasurer when ready to connect to the

utility lines.
CLERK-TREASURER:

CARES ACT:
Clerk-Treasurer reported money has been received.



LEGAL:
Nothing presented.

POLICE DEPARTMENT:
Marshall Albrecht stated he needed to purchase a battery.
Problems with open burning on South Washington Street.

Street, Water and Wastewater:
Paving of alleys by Floyd Crim and Sons has started.
Continue clean up of the Willey property.

MISCELLANEOUS:

Steve Davis presented quotes for a new Tanker-Pumper fire truck. Stated he was waiting on one more
quote. The Fire Department Connection - $424,000.00 and Fire Service, Inc. $476,378.00.

No decision at this time.

COVID-19 EXPOSURE POLICY:
Council Member Tammy Davis presented the Covid-19 Exposure Policy for the Town of Morristown.

Copy made a part of these minutes.

PLEASE CONTINUE SAFE DISTANCING AND WEARING MASKS.

ADJOURN:
Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Ralph Henderson

seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

David Benefiel, President

Don Roberts — Clerk-Treasurer
November 11, 2020



